MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING, THURSDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2016
Meeting called to order at 7:30 P.M. by Mayor Paul Menne at the meeting room of the Henderson Community Building.  Present were council members Jeff Steinborn, James Brenno  and Kelly Braun.  Also present were Police Chief Bruce Kelly, Kaul Haugen, Robyn Geldner and Eileen Brandt.
Chief Kelly provided an update on the interview status for the police chief position and that it is his recommendation to hire Karl Haugen as the next police chief for the City of Henderson.  Personnel committee members Menne and Braun also voiced their support of this opinion and recommended the hiring January 1, 2017.
Karl Haugen introduced himself, provided background information and answered questions.  Council Member elect Geldner had previously submitted her thoughts on the application via email.

Motion Brenno, seconded Steinborn to hire Karl Haugen as police chief for the City of Henderson per the terms of the attached 3 year employment agreement effective January 1, 2017 and in addition require he sign up for the Minnesota Police Chief’s CLEO and Command program and to work with Bruce Kelly as his mentor for as long as necessary in order to continue to improve his supervisory and law administrative law enforcement skills.  Motion carried
Mayor Menne adjourned the meeting at 8:15 P.M.
   Respectfully Submitted
   Lon Berberich, City Clerk

